
Nikki’s 
Notes 

A top goal 
of mine 
this term was being able 
to host and teach a ladies’ 
meeting for the church ladies 
here in Memot. The Lord 
opened the door for that to 
happen on International 
Women’s Day in March. I feel so 
honored that He would allow me 
this opportunity and that it went 
so incredibly well. It was such an 
enjoyable time of fellowship and 
many of the ladies voiced how 
much they appreciated having 
that time to be together and go 
through Scripture with one 
another. That same week I had 
several of the ladies return to me 
saying they were already able to 
apply things they had learned in 
the lesson and that it was a help 
to them. Praise the Lord for how 
He is working in their lives.

May 1, 2024

Faithful Friends, Family, and Supporters,  

Resurrection Sunday is one of our favorite days of 
the year, as we celebrate Jesus’ victory and life. The 
Lord really blessed our Easter service this year with 
several families of visitors, as well as Khak and his 
family, who traveled in from their home 60 kilometers 

away. Another recent special opportunity came during 
the Cambodian New Year celebrations in mid-April. The 
whole church went to a local creekside tourist area and 
had our first-ever church picnic. 
Despite the extreme heat this time 
of year, everyone had a wonderful 
time, and we were especially excited 
for the chance to preach the gospel 
to a number of lost family members 
who attended as well. 

It has been 5 years since we 
returned to Cambodia since our 
last full furlough, and it has been even longer since we 
met many of you in person. We are excited to announce 
that we are planning a furlough for 2025! Our plan is to be 
in the US from January through October and we would 
love to see as many of you as possible. If you would like to 
have us at your church to update you on the work in 
Cambodia, please send an email (address below) and we 
will do our best to work you into the schedule. 

Currently, we are working with a committed group  
of believers in the church, a group of folks who have 
professed Christ but are hesitant about taking the next 
step, and a number of people who seem to be on the cusp 
of trusting Christ but haven’t decided yet. Please pray 
that we will be able to help and encourage all of these 
dear ones to take the next step in following Jesus.  

For His Name’s Sake,  
The Brown Family  
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Bible study with Khak and family
• Evangelism opportunities
• Light of Life Radio Broadcast
• Spiritual growth - Sara, Sarun, Trop

Kids’ “table” at Easter service
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